
 
 

 
May 23, 2025 

 
 
Chairman Tom Cole     Ranking Member Rosa DeLauro  
House Appropriations Committee    House Appropriations Committee  
H-307 The Capitol      2313 Rayburn House Office Building  
Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
 

Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Johnstown Airport terminal renovations and hold room 
expansion in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Johnstown-
Cambria County Airport Authority located at 479 Airport Road, Johnstown, PA 15904. The 
funding would be used to renovate the airport terminal and expand the hold room.   

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the proposed renovations will ensure 
that the Johnstown Airport remains a vital transportation hub for the region, providing safe, 
efficient, and modern facilities for travelers in the community and the entire Commonwealth. 
The hold room expansion will help attract more carriers to the airport, providing more flights for 
travelers in the community. This expanded capacity will also provide economic benefits through 
creating additional jobs and by bringing additional people to the Johnstown area, providing a 
boost to local businesses.  

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 49 
U.S.C. 47100 et seq. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

John Joyce, M.D.  

Member of Congress 


